
96.11.14

 BETZ 
SLIMICIDE C-75P 

ANTIMICROBIAL AGENT 
INDUSTRIAL

 WARNING

POISON     CORROSIVE

 READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE
 Contents:  Briquettes

1-bromo-3-chloro-5,5-dimethylhydantoin................60.0% 
1,3-dichloro-5,5-dimethylhydantoin....................27.4% 
1,3-dichloro-5-ethyl-5-methylhydantoin................10.6% 

 REGISTRATION NO. 21971 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

 NET CONTENTS:  20 L

Betz Inc. 
3026 Solandt 

Kanata, Ontario 
K2K 2A5

PRECAUTIONS:  Harmful if swallowed.  Highly corrosive.  Causes
eye and skin damage.  Irritating to nose and throat.  Avoid
breathing dust.  Use with adequate ventilation.  Do not get into
eyes, on skin or clothing.  Wear rubber gloves, chemical goggles
and face shield when handling.  Immediately remove and wash
contaminated clothing.  Wash thoroughly after handling.

FIRST AID:  In case of skin contact, wash immediately with soap
and plenty of water.  Immediately contact physician.

In case of contact with eyes, flush eyes immediately with plenty
of water for at least 15 minutes.  Immediately contact a
physician.



In case of inhalation, remove person to fresh air.  If irritation
persists, contact physician.  Never give anything by mouth to an
unconscious person.

In case of ingestion, feed gruel, cooked cereal or bread soaked
in milk followed by olive oil.  Immediately contact physician or
poison control centre.

A Material Safety Data Sheet containing more detailed information
relative to this product is available upon request.

ECOLOGICAL:  This pesticide is toxic to fish.  Do not discharge
into lakes, streams, ponds or public water.  Do not contaminate
water by cleaning of container and equipment or disposal of
wastes.  Apply this pesticide only as specified on this label.

PHYSICAL AND CHEMICAL HAZARDS:  Strong oxidizing agent.  Mix only
with water.  Use clean dry utensils.  Do not add this product to
any dispensing device containing remnants of any other product. 
Such use may cause a violent reaction leading to fire or
explosion.  Contamination with moisture, organic matter or other
chemicals may start a chemical reaction with generation of heat,
liberation of hazardous gases and possible fire and explosion. 
In cases of contamination or decomposition, do not reseal
container.  If possible, isolate container in open air or well
ventilated area.  Flood with large volumes of water if necessary.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the treatment site.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial

requirements.
5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product

and the cleanup of spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory
Agency or the Manufacturer.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

RECIRCULATING COOLING WATER SYSTEMS:  Betz Slimicide C-75P aids
in the control of bacterial, fungal and algal slimes in evaporate
condensers, heat exchange water towers, influent systems such as
flow through filters & lagoons, industrial water scrubbing



systems & brewery pasteurizers.  Slimicide C-75P may be added to
the systems either continuously or intermittently or as needed. 
The frequency of feeding and duration of the treatment will
depend upon the severity of the problem.

Do not use in potable water systems.  Do not allow water systems. 
Do not allow water in treated systems to come into contact with
beverage.  Wash beverage containers with potable water at the
pasteurizer discharge end.

BADLY FOULED SYSTEMS must be cleaned before treatment is begun.

FOR CONTROL OF BACTERIA, FUNGI AND ALGAE 

INTERMITTENT OR SLUG METHOD 
INITIAL DOSE:  When the system is noticeably fouled add Slimicide
C-75P at rate of 0.12 to 1.2 kg per 10,000 litres of water in the
system.  Repeat until control is achieved.

SUBSEQUENT DOSE:  When microbial control is evident, add
Slimicide C-75P at the rate of 0.12 to 0.9 kg per 10,000 litres
of water in the system daily, every 3 days or as needed to
maintain control.

CONTINUOUS FEED METHOD 

INITIAL DOSE:  When the system is noticeably fouled, add
Slimicide C-75P at the rate of 0.12 to 1.2 kg per 10,000 litres
of water in the system.  Continue until control is achieved.

SUBSEQUENT DOSE:  Continuously feed to maintain a dosage of
Slimicide C-75P at the rate 0.12 to 0.9 kg per 10,000 litres of
water in the system.

AIR WASHERS:  For use only in industrial air washer systems that
maintain effective mist eliminating components.  Betz Slimicide
C-75P controls slime forming bacteria, fungi and algae in
industrial air washer systems.  Add Slimicide C-75P at the rate
of 0.12 to 1.2kg per 10,000 litres of water in the system,
depending upon the severity of the contamination.  Control the
application by measuring the free chlorine residual in the
treated water.  There is no need to exceed 1.0 ppm as free
chlorine.

BADLY FOULED SYSTEMS must be cleaned before treatment is begun.



INTERMITTENT OR SLUG METHOD 

INITIAL DOSE:  When the system is noticeably fouled, add
Slimicide C-75P to the air washer pump or chill water pump to
insure uniform mixing.  Add Slimicide C-75P at the rate of 0.12
to 1.2 kg per 10,000 litres of water.

SUBSEQUENT DOSE:  When microbial control is evident, add
Slimicide C-75P at the rate of 0.12 to 0.72 kg per 10,000 litres
of water.

CONTINUOUS FEEDING METHOD 

INITIAL DOSE:  When the system is noticeably fouled, add
Slimicide C-75P to the air washer pump or chill water pump to
insure uniform mixing.  Add Slimicide C-75P at the rate of 0.12
to 1.2 kg per 10,000 litres of water.

SUBSEQUENT DOSE:  When microbial control is evident, add
Slimicide C-75P at the rate of 0.12 to 0.72 kg per 10,000 litres. 

FOR INDUSTRIAL USE ONLY.  Technical advice regarding specific
site problems is available from BETZ.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

 KEEP CONTAINER TIGHTLY CLOSED, PROTECT FROM FREEZING 
STORE IN A DRY PLACE, DO NOT STORE AT ELEVATED TEMPERATURES 

OXIDIZER, SOLID, CORROSIVE, N.O.S.(BROMOCHLORODIMETHYL  
HYDANTOIN & DICHLORODIMETHYL HYDANTOIN) NA 9191

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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